
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOR

March 29, 1993    Hearing Room D 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 69 - 70

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Lee Beyer Rep. Michael Payne Rep. Charles Starr
Rep. Bob Tiernan

MEMBERS EXCUSED:  Rep. John Watt, Chair

STAFF PRESENT:          Marilyn Johnston, Committee Administrator Rick
Gaupo, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:       HB 2116 - Public Hearing HB 2608 - Public
Hearing and Work Session

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 69, SIDE A

006    Vice-Chair Beyer calls the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2116

Administrator  Johnston  submits  Staff  Measure  Summary  and  impact

statements - (Exhibit A)

016  George Goodman, of  Cummins, Brown and  Goodman, testifies in
opposition to the bill and submits Notice of Proposed Rulemaking Hearing
- (Exhibit B) > Asks that  this bill be  carried over  to another day 
because he is

not prepared to testify on it today > Regardless of  what OR-OSHA  says,
this  bill is  not a housekeeping

bill 125  > Rep.  Tiernan asks  George Goodman  and Administrator 
Johnson how the public becomes aware of bills before committees

180  Jack  Pompei, OR-OSHA,  testifies  in support  of  the bill  and
refutes George Goodman's statements

212    Rep. Tiernan requests that a flow chart of the proposed changes
be made

235    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2608

Administrator  Johnston  submits  Staff  Measure  Summary  and  impact

statements - (Exhibit C) Paul Tiffany, BOLI, submits and summarizes
prepared statement - (Exhibit D)

280   Christine  Chute   and  Steve  Tegger,   Employment  Division,
provide information about unemployment compensation Steve Tegger submits



and summarizes prepared statement - (Exhibit E) >  Answering  Rep. 
Tiernan,  most  caddies,  due  to  age,  would  be

ineligible to receive unemployment compensation

TAPE 70, SIDE A

020  Gary Stewart, DIF, submits and  summarizes prepared statement -
(Exhibit F)

050    Roger Martin, TGFI, testifies in support of the bill >    
Promoting #3 scenario (see exhibit E) >     Not interested in protecting
professional caddies >     This program is needed to maintain the Evans
Scholarship

150    WORK SESSION ON HB 2608

Rep. Tiernan states his support of the bill

MOTION: Rep.  Starr  moves that  HB 2608  be sent  to  the full

committee with a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a  roll call vote  all members present  vote AYE. Chair

Watt is excused

Vice-Chair Beyer declares the motion PASSED

Rep. Starr will carry the bill to the full committee

Vice-Chair Beyer adjourns the meeting at 9:15 a.m.

Submitted by                        Reviewed by

Rick Gaupo                    Marilyn Johnston Committee Clerk          
    Committee Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG: A - HB 2608, Staff, 11 pages B - HB 2608, George Goodman,
16 pages, C - HB 2116, Staff, 3 pages D - HB 2116, Paul Tiffany, 3 pages
E - HB 2116, Employment Division, 1 page F - HB 2116, Gary Stewart, 2
pages


